
  

 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

  Meeting Minutes 

 

at First National Bank 

October 19, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order by Kaela Black at 8:05 a.m.   

 

Present:     25 Human Resource Professionals  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

 HR Professionals all introduced themselves. 

 Marcella Burkheimer is not able to join us today but has asked me to make an announcement 

for her:  “I am thrilled to announce the promotion of Cheryl Baker to Human Resources 

Supervisor. Cheryl joined Casey’s General Stores three years ago as an Employee Relations 

Specialist. She now oversees the Employee Relations team, as well as the Distribution Center 

HR Generalists. I am extremely proud of Cheryl and am blessed to have her on Casey’s HR 

team. I hope you will wish Cheryl the best in her role.”  

 Next month’s meeting will return to the 2
nd

 Thursday of the month at ISU Foundation. 

 

Financials: 

The September 31, 2017, financial report was attached to the meeting announcement.  September’s 

ending balances were:  
 Checking - $18,609.64 

 Savings - $3,780.37 

 CD #1 - $8,891.93 

 CD #2 - $5,268.43 

Motion was made and seconded to approve the September 31, 2017, financials as presented. Motion 

carried.  

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of the September 14, 2017, meeting were posted on the chapter website and attached to 

the meeting announcement. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  

Motion carried. 

 

New Business 

Ballots for 2018 Executive Committee are closed and we are pleased to announce the following 

members have been elected: 

 Vice President membership- Brenda Dryer 

 Education Chair- Annemarie Miller 

 Diversity Chair- Tiffany Thuney 

 Technology Chair- Katie Augustus 

 Foundation Chair- Open 

 Secretary/Treasurer-Open 

 

We are still following up on the two remaining open position and will send future communications.  

 

Kaela also announced that Cyclone Chapter of SHRM has a new approved logo.  All new name tags 

with the new logo will be ordered for next year beginning in January 2018. 

 



Business meeting adjourned. 

 

Program: 

Dr. Joey F. George, Professor at Iowa State University “Detecting Deception in Enhance Resumes” 

 

Closing 

Meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be on November 9, 2017, at ISU Foundation and will be our 

last meeting of the year.  Jill Jensen will present on Employment Law.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Cheryl Baker 

Secretary/Treasurer 


